LECONFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

Arram Road, Leconfield, East Yorkshire, HU17 7NP

Tel: 01964 550303 Email: Leconfield.Primary@eastriding.gov.uk

Headteacher Mrs K.A. Tracey



NEWSLETTER Friday 6th September 2024

Dear Parents & Carers,

Welcome!

It has been lovely to welcome everyone back this week and to see lots of new smiling faces. A big welcome to all our new families!

We are delighted to introduce our new staff — Mrs Lowe has returned to Acorn Class as a Teaching Assistant and Miss Devine has started work with our new Chestnut Class (Y2). Mrs Sheriff, Teaching Assistant, is working with Chestnut and Willow Classes and Mrs May, Teaching Assistant, has also joined our infant team and is working in Willow Class each morning. In Key Stage 2, our new Teaching Assistants, Mrs Rafferty and Mrs Lowther are working in Ash and Oak Classes and Mrs Johnson has returned to teach Cherry Class in Miss Allanson's absence. We are so lucky to have such talented, kind and happy people join our team.

School Meals

Mrs Simpson has done an amazing job this week adjusting to our new lunchtime routine. The children have really enjoyed the new menu and also having a choice. Thank you so much for your support and for getting menus back to us as quickly as possible. Please send menus for next week to leconfield.primary@eastriding.gov.uk by 8.00am on Monday 9th September.

Have a lovely weekend, Katie Tracey, Headteacher

Safeguarding at Leconfield

At Leconfield Primary School we recognise that your child is our responsibility and concern. We want to work in partnership with you, and discuss with you, any concerns we may have or that you may have.

It is a priority to inform and involve you at every stage in your child's time at the school.

Since the first priority is your child's welfare, there may be rare occasions when our concern about your child means that we have to consult other agencies even before we contact you.

The East Riding Safeguarding Children Partnership (ERSCP) has laid down the procedures we follow, and the school has adopted a Child Protection Policy in-line with this for the safety of all.

If you want to know more about our procedures or the policy, please speak to Miss Allanson, our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Tracey, our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead or Mrs Pollard who is the Governor with responsibility for Child Protection.

Dates for Your Diary...

18.9.24	Y5 Residential Wilderness Camp			
19.9.24	Y4 Residential Wilderness Camp			
24.9.24	Bikeability Y5 & Y6			
25.9.24	Bikeability Y5 & Y6			
30.9.24	Bikeability Y5 & Y6			
1.10.24	Bikeability Y5 & Y6			
9.10.24	Mental Health Team Afternoon Tea for			
	Parents & Carers			
25.10.24	School Closes Half Term			
4.11.24	School Opens Autumn 2			
13.11.24	Flu Vaccinations			
WC 25.11	Y3 Swimming (+ some Y4 / Y5)			
19.12.24	School Closes Christmas			
6.1.25	School Opens Spring 1			
14.2.25	School Closes Half Term			
24.2.25	School Opens Spring 2			
4.4.25	School Closes Easter			
22.4.25	School Opens Summer 1			
23.5.25	School Closes Half Term			
2.6.25	School Closed – Training Day			
3.6.25	School Opens Summer 2			
21.7.25	2.00pm Y6 Leavers Assembly			
21.7.25	School Closes End of Year			
More dates to followwatch this space				

How Will I Know What My Child is Doing?

I am sure many of you will have asked the question — "what have you been doing at school today" only to receive the response "nothing". I promise you that your children have not been doing "nothing"! Remember to sign up to the Seesaw app so you can receive photos and information about activities in the classroom. You can also communicate with your child's teacher via this app.

We send out weekly newsletters, via ParentPay, and this week you will have also received a Class Curriculum Letter from your child's teacher about the topics and work your child's class is covering this term

We hold two open evenings in the Autumn and Spring Terms and send home reports at the end of the year.

Please don't hesitate to get in touch with us if you have any questions.

Further information can also be found on our school website: wwwleconfieldprimary.org.uk

Out and About

We have planned a range of trips, activities and visitors for the year ahead. There will be something happening every term.

This term there will be a theatre visit for all classes in December. We will send more information nearer the time.

All Year 3 children will have swimming lessons in November. Some Year 4 and Year 5 children who have not reached the expected swimming standard will also have swimming lessons.

Bikeability sessions for Year 5 and Y6 children will begin in a few weeks for those who have places.

We are really looking forward to our Wilderness Camp for Year 4 and Year 5 on 18th and 19th September. Children in Years 1, 2 and 3 will have fun in the Wilderness Camp during the day taking part in bushcraft activities.

Look out for more information coming soon.

Children's Choice Charities

This week we have talked about the fantastic work charities do. All our classes voted for the charities they would like to support this year. The winners are...

Autumn Term Spring Term Summer Term







We will send out information about fund raising activities each term.

Please remember to sign up to ParentPay if you haven't already. Mrs Murrey has sent information about this to all our new families. Please let her know if you need any help setting it up.





Summer Fair Update

Thank you to everyone who supported our Summer Fair at the end of last term.

What an amazing effort form Oak Class and their families!

You raised £1261.40 for school fund!

Well done Oak Class & Miss Hobson.
Thank you so much!!

Autumn Term Clubs

We are offering the following clubs this half term. Clubs will start w/c 9th September.

Day	Time	Activity	Classes	Staff
Tuesday	3.30-4.30	KS1 Multi Sports	Willow & Chestnut	Miss Neale
Wednesday	3.30-4.30	Hockey	Cherry, Ash & Oak	Miss Sellar & Miss Watson
Thursday	3.30-4.30	Netball	Cherry, Ash & Oak	Miss Hobson & Miss Devine